
 

Holy Spirit Catholic Church 
4341 East 131st Street 

Garfield Heights, Ohio 44105 

 

216.581.0981 

www.holyspiritcleveland.org 

 
Office hours: 

Tuesday — Friday 
9:00 am — 4:00 pm 

16 June 2019 

Mass Schedule 
Sunday Mass 

8:30 a.m. 

10:15 a.m. 
 

Saturday Vigil Mass 
4:00 pm 

 
Weekday Mass 

Wednesday 

6:30 p.m. 
 

Sacrament 
of Reconciliation 

Wednesday 

5:00 — 6:00 pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

May the glory of the 
Lord endure forever. 

 

Psalm 104: 31a 

 

 

 

 

Pastor 
Fr. W. David Nestler, 

O.F.M. Cap. 

 
Deacons 

Deacon Shelby Friend 
Deacon Ronald James 

Br. Akolla Etuge,  
O.F.M. Cap. 

 
Music Minister 

Mr. David Williams 
 

Archbishop Lyke School 
216.991.9644 

ALL ARE WELCOME TO COME AND WORSHIP WITH US 



                         HOLY SPIRIT CHURCH GARFIELD HEIGHTS,  OHIO 44105 

 

Holy Spirit Parish 
Mission Statement 

 
 

We come together as a diverse and welcoming 
community to glorify, praise, and give thanks to 

God in Christ Jesus.  Inspired by God’s Word and the 
Eucharist, we go forth to serve the needs of our parish and the 
extended community. 
 
 We are called through the Holy Spirit to spread the 
Gospel message and reach out to the poor and oppressed. We 
are committed to know, understand, and love each other as 
members of Christ’s body. 

Readings for the Week 

Sunday Prv 8:22-31; Rom 5:1-5; Jn 16:12-15 

Monday 2 Cor 6:1-10; Mt 5:38-42 

Tuesday 2 Cor 8:1-9; Mt 5:43-48 

Wednesday 2 Cor 9:6-11; Mt 6:1-6,16-18 

Thursday 2 Cor 11:1-11; Mt 6:7-15 

Friday 2 Cor 11:18,21-30; Mt 6:19-23 

Saturday 2 Cor 12:1-10; Mt 6:24-34 

Sunday Gn 14:18-20; 1 Cor 11:23-26; Lk 9:11b-17 

Mass Intentions 

Saturday, 15 June 2019  
4:00 pm 

The Most Holy Trinity 
(+) Mary Marable 

Sunday, 16 June 2019  
8:30 am 

10:15 am 

The Most Holy Trinity 
People of Holy Spirit Parish 
(+) Albert Roker, Sr. 

Wednesday, 19 June 2019  
6:30 pm 

11th Week in Ordinary Time 
(+) Rose Thomas 

Saturday, 22 June 2019  
4:00 pm 

The Body and Blood of Christ 
(+) Shonda St. Clair 

Sunday, 23 June 2019  
8:30 am 

10:15 am 

The Body and Blood of Christ 
(+) John Pecnik 
People of Holy Spirit Parish 

 Happy Birthday  Happy Anniversary 

Monday Sita Narine Sita & Clive Narine 

Tuesday Chester Barham  

Wednesday Sherman Whaley, Jr.  

Thursday 

Reiko Simmons 
Timothy Sauvain 
Reginald Pollard 
Kenneth Temple 
Carlton Darrell 
Mikinzi Jones-Virola 

Peggy & Curtis  Hamp-
ton, Sr. 

Friday 
David Tucker 
Reggie Jones 

Delores & Fletcher Pos-
ey 

Saturday 
 Shelby Friend 
Michael Chukwu, Sr. 

 

 

Gratitude 
 
Maxine Friend and Deacon Shelby extend their thanks and 
appreciation to the entire Holy Spirit community for all the 
thoughts, prayers, cards and kind words extended to them 
during these challenging times.  “May the peace and love of 
Christ continue to be with you all.” 

— Maxine and Deacon Shelby Friend Congratulations to Father Akolla 
 

This weekend our very own 
Brother Akolla was ordained to 
the priesthood and now we know 
him as Father Akolla.  It was a 
beautiful liturgy and there was a 
great showing of people from our 
parish and our choir.  We owe 
deep gratitude to David Williams 

for leading the music and helping us to worship, giving all 
the glory to God for the many ways our God works in our 
lives. 
 
Father Akolla’s first priestly assignment has been announced.  
Unfortunately, he will not be serving Holy Spirit Parish so 
directly anymore; but he will be staying in Cleveland.  His 
assignment as it is officially announced from our province 
headquarters is this: Saint Paul Friary, Cleveland, part time 
parochial vicar, Our Lady of Fatima/Saint Agnes Parish and 
part time pastoral supply, Saint Paul Shrine effective June 15, 
after his priesthood ordination, subject to approval of the 
Bishop of Cleveland. 



The Most Holy Trinity  16 June 2019 

Meetings for the Week 

Sunday, 16 June 2019  
after the 10:15 am Mass 

 
Missionary Cooperative Appeal 
Pray the Rosary 

Wednesday, 19 June 2019 
9:00 am -12:00 pm 

5:00 - 6:00 pm 
6:30 pm 
7:30 pm 

 
Vacation Bible School 
Sacrament of reconciliation 
Mass 
Adult Choir rehearsal 

Thursday, 20 June 2019 
9:00 am -12:00 pm  

6:00 pm 

 
Vacation Bible School 
Youth Choir rehearsal 

Friday, 21 June 2019 
9:00 am -12:00 pm 

 
Vacation Bible School 

Saturday, 22 June 2019 
10:00 am 

 
Women’s Guild Acts of Mercy 
Holy Spirit Marthas 

Sunday, 23 June 2019 
 10:15 am Mass 

 
Celebration of 2019 Graduates 

Vacation Bible School 
19 — 26 June 2019 

Wednesday — Wednesday 
 

LIFE IS WILD — GOD IS GOOD 
 

 
Vacation Bible School begins on 
Wednesday next week and runs daily 
from 9:00 am to 12:00 Noon, excluding 
the weekend.  Registration forms are 
available at the tables near the church 
doors. 
 

Each day begins and ends at the parish center, with outside 
activities and other spaces on our campus being fully 
utilized.  Please spread the word and take registration forms 
to those who aren’t here.  Many thanks to our volunteers 
who are working hard to make sure everything is ready. 
 
You may also register by calling the parish office or by 
writing to rsvp@holyspiritcleveland.org with “VBS 
registration” clearly indicated in the subject line. 

National Celiac Association 
 
The Cleveland Chapter invites you to an open house at the 
Cuyahoga County Orange Public Library Branch.  The open 
house will include an opportunity to ask any questions you 
might have about Celiac disease, its symptoms and 
treatment. 
 

31975 Chagrin Boulevard 
Pepper Pike 

Sunday, June 23rd  
2:00 - 4:00 pm 

The Child Sexual Abuse Scandal: 

Our Parish Responds 

 

A small group of parishioners has created a plan to have a 
parish-wide conversation about the child sexual abuse 
scandal in the Catholic church and its impact on our faith and 
religious practice. 

 

There will be a meeting of interested parishioners on Sunday, 
June 30th after the 10:15 am Mass in Mulligan Hall with light 
refreshments.  We will meet for about 75 minutes (certainly 
no more than 90) to open a dialogue among ourselves to 
explore our own feelings about this ongoing tragedy.  The 
nature and the flow of the conversation that day will help the 
planning committee to plan subsequent steps. 

 

If you are interested, please save the date and join us for an 
important conversation. 

Sunday, June 30th 

After the 10:15 Mass 

Mulligan Hall 

Parish Staff 
 
Starting on Tuesday this week, Rhonda Cross 
Mangham is joining our parish staff to work 
alongside Tommie in the office.  She will be 
here during all of our posted office hours 
(Tuesday through Friday, 9:00 am - 4:00 pm).  
She will take over primary responsibility for 
publishing the bulletin every week, and will 
be learning the software for our parish 

database.  And she will be learning about our parish groups 
and committees and lending office support to all of our 
church activities. 
 
When you have an opportunity to interact with Rhonda (on 
the phone, in person, by email) please welcome her to her 
service to our community.  She is available at the parish 
number at extension 10, and also at the email address: 
bulletin@holyspiritcleveland.org. 

Meet Brother Keon 
 
Br. Keon Tu is a Capuchin friar studying 
theology at the Catholic University of 
America in Washington, D.C.  While the 
university is on its summer break, Br. 
Keon is living at Saint Paul Friary on 
Euclid Avenue and working here at our 
parish among us for several weeks. 
 

He is already well into one of his primary responsibilities: to 
update and correct our parish census database, which he has 
begun.   He is contacting parishioners directly, talking on the 
phone, visiting and getting to know us.  While he will have 
the opportunity to interact with us, he will also be doing a 
great service for the parish office.  When you see him, please 
make him feel at home. 



Collection  Weekly Goal: $6,200.00 

09 June 2019 
  $5,861.00 
   -$339.00 

Thank you so much for your continuous support! 

Pray for our parishioners in the military: 

Saundra Clark Melissa James Stephanie Wentz Andy Hutchinson Uchechi Onwuanaibe 

Joshua Sánchez Tyrone Franklin, Jr. Mario Williams                             Steven Daniel Sadé Powers 

Dennis Ross, II                        Steven Rau                                Glen Pfleger   Maurice Williams  

 

Pray for Our Brothers and Sisters 
 
 

If you or members of your family are admitted to the hospital and would like to be visited and remembered in prayer, please notify the parish of-
fice.  If you are unable to attend Mass and want to receive a visit from the pastor or deacons, please contact the parish office. 

 

Let us always pray for our sick and shut-in parishioners. In particular, please remember in prayer: 
 

Rochelle Larkin-Carr Estella Fortson Olivia Allen Amanda Lewis Rosie Bridges 

Jesse Traylor Kay Tucker Daphne Allen John P. Jones, Jr. Irby Lynch 

Calvin Singleton, Sr. Marvin Young Geraldine Kersey Elissa Coleman Shirley Liston 

Roger & Connie Raines Donna Clayton Demateress Richards Len Rosky Pauline Reed 

Rosemarie McBride Fletcher Posey Juanita McPherson Luis Lorenzo Bill & Monica Starks 

Vera Payne Delores (Dee) Posey Catherine Wilson Jewell Gardner Bettina & Horace Bowling 

James Wilson Marian Mauldin Marlene Land Maria Hanan Patricia Polk 

Carmen Whaley Don Miller Denise Curry Dorothy Newman Marlene DeBrossard 

Edith Richardson Allyssa Brand-Bey Theresa Talbott Frederick Whatley Thelma Arnold 

Helen Collier Reaver Jones Margaret Luton Daniel Jefferson Mattie Smith 

Dorothy Minor Della Powell Sandra Cummings Sharm Starks Tyrone  & Terry Lester 

Phyllis Partee  Raman Belinson Maureen Belinson Linda E. Williams Horace Reese 

Sara Dickson Ruby Fett Jesse Smiley Henry Tucker Frances Shellenbarger 

Kiana Pearson Mildred Jackson Mary Evans Tammy Larkin Jonathan Traylor 

Jerry Freeman Carrie Aaron Jesse & Jessica Carr Lillie Baker Patricia Pendleton 

Maxine Friend Juanita Adams Al Roberts Lula Smith Geraldine Kersey 

     

Missionary Cooperative Appeal 
 
This weekend Sister Jacinta Kimaro of the Evangelizing 
Sisters of Mary is speaking at all of our Masses on behalf of 
her community’s missionary work. 
 
Every year we are asked to support the work of the church in 
its missionary efforts for a particular community.  Sister 
Jacinta will describe her community’s work and invite us to 
support that work through our financial contribution.  Every 
little act of generosity goes a long way in our Lord’s hands. 

Sister Mary Beth Daly, SND 
 
This year Sister Mary Beth is celebrating 
50 years of profession in religious life and 
service to the gospel of Jesus Christ.  Her 
community is honoring her and other 
jubilarians next Sunday, June 23rd, and we 
join them in gratitude for Sister Mary 
Beth’s presence among us and her gentle 
love for God’s people.  When you see Sister, be sure to 
congratulate and thank her. 

Graduating This Year? 
Last Chance to Sign up 

 
Our parish celebration of this milestone in your life is next 
weekend.  Please let us honor your accomplishment at the 
10:15 am Mass on June 23rd by leaving your name and other 
information on the sign-up sheets at the church doors. 


